Regular Board Meeting 
March 14, 2022
Vice-President Kniseley called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

Present:   Steve Roseth, Robert Hulett, Joe Kniseley, Sheryl Narva, Attorney Radcliffe, Adam Bush, Wendy Bue, Julie White, Cathy Rose & Erica Kraemer
Absent:  Village officer
Visitors:  Barb Brueggen (Library Assistant)
Minutes:  S. Narva made a motion to approve the minutes as received, 2nd B. Hulett, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Attorney Radcliffe:  Mark discussed the vacant presidency position and if the board would like to appoint by majority vote for the remainder of the unexpired term or appoint until a special election can be held for the presidency. The trustees discussed and asked Joe Kniseley if he would accept the position since he was Vice-President. Mark then stated that our ordinance is not officer based but if the president is absent, you have President Pro-Tem who would run the board meeting and that position is done by majority vote of the trustees at the first organizational meeting in April.  He also stated that a new vacancy will be made by whom ever accepts the president position so the trustees will have to determine who they might want for the trustee position and then see if that person will accept that position before making it an agenda item.  C. Rose made a motion for Joe Kniseley for president and for the remainder of the unexpired term, 2nd B. Hulett.   Roll Call vote:  S. Narva: Yes; J. White: Yes; B. Hulett: Yes; S. Roseth: Yes & C. Rose: Yes; J. Kniseley abstained from voting. Motion carried
J. Kniseley then resigned his trustee position which was in writing and will be filed with the minutes. The clerk administered the oath for the new president.

Discussion then took place for the President Pro-Tem position. C. Rose made a motion for Robert Hulett as President Pro-Tem, 2nd J. White.  Roll Call vote:  S. Narva: Yes; J. White: Yes; S. Roseth: Yes; C. Rose: Yes & J. Kniseley: Yes.  B. Hulett abstained from voting. Motion carried.
Mark will check on paying trustees when only present at meetings with our village ordinance and the vacancy for trustee position will need to on the agenda next month.  The board can then follow the same example as tonight for filling that vacant position. Mark will check his calendar and contact the clerk to see if a proposed Planning Committee/Zoning board meeting can be held on March 28th at 4:30 p.m.  The attorney then left the meeting.
Per Mar Calling Tree: Need to remove Erika Kessel and replace.  Trustees discussed and Joe & Bob will be placed on the Per Mar calling tree.

Village Calling Tree: Trustees discussed; Erika Kessel will be removed and Steve Roseth will be placed in third position respectively behind Joe and Bob for village absences/emergencies.
Officers Report:  Sgt. Mazur was absent.  The daily & patrol logs were emailed to the clerk last week; those reports were dispersed to board members and will be filed with the minutes.
Maintenance Report: (Adam Bush)
· Clean-up days will be April 25th through the 30th; it will be the same as previous years with an additional charge for pick-up. Will be ordering a dumpster and checking on if a price increase for disposal from Tri-City Sanitation.

· Ordered a door for the water tower through Diamond Lumber. The cost will be $930 and will be installed by either our guys or Knutson Roofing when they fix the water tower building.

· Need to get a quote from Greenleaf for fixing curb and re-paving on Main Street from our water main break last year.

· R & R Waste Systems will be doing our annual jetting and televising of problem areas. Approximate budget is $6,000.

·  Fixed main pivot pin & cutting edges on Pauly’s truck.
· Ordered bearings, got one tire and filter for lawn mowers; they are ready.

· Ordered new floor machine as the Viper machine has been one issue after another for a couple of years now. Got a quote for new Clarke floor machine (picture/price presented) $ 6750.00; trade-in of $750.00 for old one. Clerk suggested ARPA funds could be used for this purchase.  B. Hulett made a motion to approve purchasing new floor machine with ARPA funds, 2nd S. Narva, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
· Need new tennis nets at the community park.
· PFAS drinking water sampling program for municipal public water systems is free and the village should utilize this resource until future regulations alter that program.

· Getting prices on a fire hydrant meter for $849.00 through Blue Book and $1500 Core & Main. J. Kniseley stated those meters have to be tested after every use and you’ll also need more equipment to properly control back flow so it cost up to $6000.00 to have and use that meter. Matter is tabled for now.
· Need to get a price from Core & Main for           at two apartment buildings.

Library: (Barb Brueggen)

· Lights in library need to be fixed.

· Received college transcripts and have applied for Director position.

· Library board meeting Monday the 21st at 5:30 p.m.

· Discarding outdated books and updating with new books. Circulation within the WRLS system is beneficial to the library patrons.
· Been helping residents with book selections and genealogy research.

· Received a certificate of recognition from Governor Evers.

Ordinance:  J. Kniseley stated with clean-up days coming next month if there are any ordinance violations seen by board members to please write them down and give to the clerk so maybe some residents properties can utilize for compliance.
Park & Rec:  No report at this time.
Personnel:  Discussed the updated procurement policy in the revised Village handbook.  S. Narva made a motion to approve the village handbook and procurement policy, 2nd C. Rose, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Planning:  Combined meeting with the zoning board will be scheduled for March 28th at 4:30 p.m. to discuss amending village ordinance chapter 13 zoning codes.
Clerk’s Report: (Wendy Bue)
· The clerk would like to attend the MTAW Spring conference in La Crosse, WI; April 27th to 29th.  J. White made a motion to approve Wendy Bue to attend conference, 2nd S. Narva, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
· Received a donation letter from the Jackson County Fair Board.  B. Hulett made a motion to approve $250 donation, 2nd S. Roseth, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
· Hunter’s Safety would like to use the community center for sign-up on April 4th and then Monday & Wednesday nights for three weeks to hold classes with students. J. White made a motion to allow Hunter’s Safety classes at community center, 2nd C. Rose, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
· C. Rose asked when the Clerk’s Institute holds their classes and the clerk responded that she believed it was 2nd week in July and can be attended in person or virtual. 
Treasurer’s Report – W. Bue presented the treasurer’s report.  C. Rose made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, 2nd B. Hulett, 5 yes votes, motion carried.       

Bills to Pay: General Fund $ 25,461.07; Water $ 5,623.43 & Sewer $ 4,797.01.  J. Kniseley made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd B. Hulett, 5 yes votes, motion carried.  
Unfinished Business:  
1. ARPA funds- The clerk will email a final ARPA overview to all the trustees so they can make a more informed decision to disperse ARPA funds within the village.
New Business:
Building Permit:  Received an application from Mark & Luanne Janzen for siding, re-roofing & updating heating system. C. Rose made a motion to approve building permit for 411 3rd Street, 2nd B. Hulett, 4 yes votes, motion carried.  S. Roseth abstained from voting.
Temporary Dumpster Permit: Received temporary dumpster applications from Jim Schleh 320 3rd Street for clean-up.   

S. Narva made a motion to adjourn, 2nd B. Hulett, 5 yes votes, motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,
Wendy Bue, Clerk/Treasurer
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